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Newsletter 18      Week beginning 28th January 2019 

EVERY SECOND COUNTS 
Respectful. Resilient. Resourceful. Reflective. Responsible. Ready. 

IN THE NEWS 
Class 4 Performance 
On Monday, Class 4 represented Montgomerie in the Junior Dance Festival at the Palace Theatre, Southend. They 
had choreographed the dance themselves based on their Home Front WW2 project. The children enjoyed every 
second and represented their school so well. We are all very proud of them! “We all felt very excited but nervous 
when it was our turn to perform” by Templeton. 
Young Voices 2019 
On Thursday, our Young Voices choir travelled up to the O2 in London to be a part of the country’s biggest choir. 
They were impeccably well behaved during the long day and evening and performed beautifully. It was an 
unforgettable experience and we are very proud of their dedication. 
Cold Weather Reminder 
As the weather is set to turn colder, please ensure the children have the correct clothing in school. Hats, gloves and 
a coat to keep them super warm at break times and boots or trainers if needed for walking to school. Please send in 
their black school shoes in order for the children to change into them in school. 

CELEBRATE 
 
 

Montgomerie Mentions: Esmay, Grace, Logan, Danielle, Zac, Libby, Archie, Class 4, Mia, 
and Mason 
VIP Lunchers: Aemelia and Molly 
3PR Winners:  EYFS 

ATTENDANCE 
 
The national expectation for attendance is 96%. The government has clarified the position regarding the 
term ‘regular’ attendance. It means children must be in school EVERY DAY. Every second counts at 
Montgomerie. We must  work together to improve attendance and punctuality even more.  
 

EYFS 98.67% Above national 

Class 1 94.80% Below national 

Class 2 92.81% Below national 

Class 3 95.16% Below national 

Class 4 96.00% At national 

Class 5 92.67% Below national 

Class 6 90.65% Below national 
Whole School to 
date 95.76% Below national 

Weekly Average 94.38% Below national 

 

Class 
EYFS 

MORE NEWS 
 

Football Match Report 
Robert Drake started with the ball, they went into a fast attack but our defence stopped it. There was high pressure 
from us during the match but Robert Drake scored the first goal followed closely by a goal for us scored by Rocco.  
After half time Robert Drake scored another goal, but we quickly managed to equalise with a goal scored by Frankie.  
Just before the final whistle Robert Drake scored the winning goal with the final score being Robert Drake 3 – 
Montgomerie 2. Match report by Josh. 
PTA News 
A big thank you to the PTA who, through the Christmas events they organised in December,  raised an incredible 
£1098.15 for the school.  Well done to all those who organised and helped at these events. 
Dinner Menu 
Our new trial menu has been sent with this Newsletter. There are a number of changes to the choices offered each 
da.   The new menu will start on Monday on a two week rota.   

Have a wonderful weekend all! Wrap up warm and grab the snow boots! 
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